100 years of water flying on Lake Como
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On October 5th 1913, less than three years after the first seaplane flight by Henri Fabre, one of the earliest seaplane contests in the world took place on Lake Como, with the most famous European seaplane pilots of the time competing. Among them, the Frenchmen Roland Garros and Léon Morane, the German Hellmuth Hirth and the Italian Achille Landini.
In the years that followed, Lake Como became a popular test area for seaplanes produced by many aviation companies located in Lombardy, mainly in the Varese and Milan area.
A few important events took place in the ‘20s, such as the great air show of 1922 and the intense flight activity during the celebrations honoring Alessandro Volta in 1927, the Comascan famous for inventing the electrical battery.
In 1929  a realization of the possibilities for the role of seaplanes for the development of aviation and tourism emerged, and fundraising began to facilitate the setting up of a permanent seaplane facility. 
In 1930 the Aero Club Como was founded and the construction of the hangar and the seaplane base began.
A flight school that produced hundreds of civilian and military seaplane pilots throughout the ‘30s was set up. The activity went on on a daily basis but had to cease in September 1943 due to WW2 events, but re-commenced with a vengeance in spring 1945 and continued until present times.
The Aero Club Como is the oldest seaplane operation in the world in existence and manages the only seaplane academy in Europe and the only water aerodrome in Italy.
Twelve float- and hull-type seaplanes are available for the flight school for rental by members of the Club.
Hundreds of pilots come from all over Europe to get their “SEP SEA rating” and fly regularly with the seaplanes of Aero Club Como. Many people from the Como and Milan area obtain their PPL directly on the seaplanes of the Aero Club Como. There are club pilots who have never in their lives landed on a solid runway.
Pilots and passengers flying with the seaplanes of Aero Club Como have the opportunity to view from a height one of the most beautiful areas of the world, that of the Italian pre-alpine lakes.
The Aero Club Como also offers a consultancy service to operators and public agencies regarding the setting up of seaplane activities and on the regulatory background.
On Saturday October 5th 2013 the “Gran Premio dei Laghi” will be repeated with several seaplanes participating, to celebrate the 1913 contest and the spirit of the brave pilots of that time. The non-competitive celebration flight will start from Como, touching Bellagio, Lecco, the Adda river, the Ticino River, Pavia and Pallanza, and Lake Maggiore.
Other events will take place during the day and a “Centenary Party” will be held in the evening.
All pilots, representatives of the media and friends of aviation are invited to attend the celebrations.
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